## SPRINGFIELD THUNDERBIRDS BOOSTER CLUB APRIL NEWSLETTER

Hi Booster Club Members,

The countdown to the playoffs is still at 4 points with 5 games to go. Let's keep cheering the team on for a post-season!!!!

The last weekend will be special for our club. On Friday the 18th we will be awarding 10 children the Duncan MacPherson scholarship to go to summer hockey camp. Nancy Haryasz will present certificates to the winners on ice in a pregame ceremony. I will be presenting the Booster Club MVP award on Saturday in a pregame ceremony.

For the last bus trip to Lehigh Valley we could not get enough people to run the trip so we had to cancel it. We will continue next year to run trips so stay tuned.

The next booster club meeting is Saturday April 19th at 5 pm in the T'Birds conference room. Hope to see you there and thank you for a great year!

Patty Devine
President
Thunderbirds Booster Club
Springfield Thunderbirds Booster Club